












Jim’s greenhouse is his new playground.

Ken and Jim’s second shelf project.  The tall begonia on the top shelf is simply

growing in a bottle of water and has quadrupled in size.

A number of hanging baskets decorate the

backyard.



Ten AABS members attended our July 27th meeting.  After the luncheon, we all had fun potting cuttings

for future sales.


